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First Unitarian Universalist Church of Stockton 

Communitarian                                                             January 2016 

Sunday Service 10:30 a.m. 

2/7 Darwin and Evolution    Rev. Bob Klein 

 

2/14  IlUUmination, a UU Holiday!  Rev. Bob Klein 

 

2/21 Black Lives Matter, Black History Month  Rev. Bob Klein 

 

2/28  Guest Speaker 

Minister’s Musings/Message 

February can be a dreary month in many parts of the country. If El Nino          

continues to cooperate, it will be another wet and wonderful month for those of  

us in the drought stricken west! But it is also a month of cooler temperatures 

when things are just starting to grow, so it is kind of a mixed bag. If it is dry,  

there are things to plant, but if it is wet, it will be messy. Many days will be   

times for reading and thinking. It is the month of Darwin’s birthday so it is       

often a time to think about evolution. And it is the shortest month, even in this 

leap year! 

 

For Valentine’s Day this year, we will celebrate the UU Holiday of IlUUmination, which         

focuses on a celebration of our Flaming Chalice and our UU Principles. We will have a             

pot-luck dinner after church on the 14th and share the history and meaning of IlUUmination     

with good food, music, and a few stories! Don’t miss it! 

 

We have changed UU Thursdays to First Thursday at First UU, with our February First          

Thursday on the 4th. Since February is Black History Month, we will make the Topic for the    

program Black Lives Matter/All Lives Matter! Don’t Miss this! 

 

Have a wonderful February!  Hope to see you often! 

 

Rev. Bob 

IllUUmination Potluck Sunday February 14 from 12 p.m.– 2 p.m.! 

 

Sunday, February 14 from 12pm-2pm we will be hosting Illuumination 2016 in Jackson Hall  
following the service. Illuumination is a UU celebration started by the Unitarian Universalist 

Church of Little Rock. Since the New Year, we have dedicated each Sunday to one of our           

7 UU principles and February 14 will be the day we wrap all the principles together and honor 

our covenant to them during Sunday service to be followed by a potluck. Sign-up to bring a    

dish in Jackson hall, wear the colors purple and silver and bring your own homemade chalice 

from home and come celebrate with us. Children are highly encouraged to attend! Contact   

Rosalie Sauceda for more information. See you there! 
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Emerson Coffee House Friday February 12th , at 7:00 P.M. 

Emerson Coffeehouse hosts Guitar and Lute Player David Rogers. Recently termed, 

‘a prominent guitarist,’ by the New York Times, David Rogers fuses classical, jazz, 

early, and world music elements into powerful, moving and virtuosic performances 

based on both original compositions and traditional repertoire. 
 

The Washington Post has praised his ‘astonishingly florid’ solo improvisational  
passage work. He has been  called a 'modern master of the classical guitar' by 20th 

Century Guitar. Classics today.com has praised his ‘first rate   instrumental artistry,’ and the Lute Society of 

America Quarterly has called his technique ‘formidable.’ 
 

David is also the guitarist for the Oregon Shakespeare Festival and a music faculty member at Southern Oregon 

University. He is lead guitarist and lutenist with the Terra Nova Consort. Mr.  Rogers has recorded for Dorian, 

Callisto and Focus Recordings. He has given recitals and conducted master classes throughout North America, 

including performances and classes at the San Francisco Conservatory and the University of Southern  

California and The Interlochen National Arts Camp.  
 

David has studied historical plucked strings with Hopkinson Smith and Eugen Dombois at the  Schola Cantorum 

Basiliensis in Basel, Switzerland; with Thomas Binkley at Indiana University; and with Lyle Nordstrom at     

Oakland University. He has studied guitar with Joseph Fava at Wayne State University. 
 

David will play a program based around Flamenco, Up-Tempo Latin, original settings of Leonard Cohen,       

Rolling Stones’, Roxy Music songs, as well as music by the Beatles, J.S. Bach and original compositions. He  

will also be premiering an original setting of Tim Buckley’s stunning Song to the Siren.  
 

$15 Adults, $8 Students at the door for this special performance.   

 
http://www.davidrogersguitar.com/ http://www.ghsstrings.com/users/2582858 http://www.reverbnation.com/

Another ‘Collectibles’ Sale is planned for April 29-30th IF we collect enough      

by March.  

Forgotten  treasures  in your closets? Got old hobby collections? Jewelry?     

Ephemera? Antiques? Unique knick-knacks  to donate? Please bring to church  

office any time, starting NOW, bagged or boxed with your name, tel. # and    

whether you want it back if unsold. 

Robert E. Green Memorial Scholarship 

Applications are being accepted for the Robert E. Green Memorial Scholarship. This annual $1,000 award goes 
 to a graduating high school senior from San Joaquin County, based on their record of community service and       

academics. The deadline for applications is March 15, 2016. For more information, contact Nichole Ybarra,  
First UU Church Administrator (add your contact info). 

Book Group: Will meet the last Wed of the month. For more information contact Herman Washington at 

lhwash@comcast.net.  

 

February 24, 2016: The Faraway Nearby by Rebecca Solnit. Presenter is Sara Milnes 

  

March 30, 2016:  The Storied Life of A.J. Fikry: A Novel by Gabrielle Zevin. Presenter is Darrell Burns 

http://today.com/
http://www.davidrogersguitar.com/
http://www.ghsstrings.com/users/2582858
http://www.reverbnation.com/davidrogers
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The Alliance 

Church Women United will hold their annual February Tea  on Thursday, February 11, at Calvary  
Presbyterian Church 2343 Country Club. The program and speaker will begin at 1:00 p.m. The Speaker will       

be Rev. Dr. Norris Palmer, Professor at St. Mary's College and Pastor at Mayfair Christian Church  

 

There will be a recognition of attendance  from all the different Stockton churches during the program.  We    

have been well represented the past few years and encourage UU friends and members to attend.   

A monetary donation is not required however, the collection is given to several non profits in Stockton.    

 

A delectable assortment of refreshments provided from the attending churches  will follow the program in the 

large multi purpose gym just across from the sanctuary.  The Alliance table will feature veggies, cheeses and    

assorted non sweet items. For more detailed information ask Jessie Springborn, 948-4059 or Janet Bonner,  

946-0540 or any Alliance member. 

 

Feb 4: First THURSDAY at First UU  
 

Topic Feb. 4th: Black Lives Matter/All Lives Matter  Rosalie and Bob will respond to a video 

of an excellent Sermon by Rev. Marlin Lavanhar of 1st UU Tulsa 
 

   

Typical Schedule: 

6:00 p.m. Gather and share simple meal (not a potluck but volunteer cooks welcome to sign up) 

6:45 p.m. Share Brief Worship Experience  (led by Rev. Bob and/or volunteers) 

7:00 p.m. Enjoy one of the Program Activities offered (done by 8 p.m.) 

Religious Education 
 

Volunteers and Training: 

If anyone is interested in volunteering please contact the DRE in person, by email or by filling out one of the  

RE Volunteer Interest cards on the RE board in Jackson Hall. We need volunteers that are willing to  

commit to helping out in the cottage once a month.  

 

Director of Religious Education Office hours: 

Sundays 8am-12:30pm or by appointment 

 

 

Thank you for your patience as we further develop our youth RE program. 

 

Find us on Youtube, Facebook, Instagram and Bigtent!  

Rosalie Sauceda (DRE) email: religious_ed@stocktonuu.org 
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Social Justice/ Community Outreach 

Your First UU Church family continues to be a force for social justice in the community! Here's the latest … 

 

 A big thanks to all those who planned to work at the Boggs Tract Community Farm on MLK National Day  

of Service in January. Due to the generous rain we received the night before, we had to cancel but we'll           

reschedule soon. 

 
This month we'll be participating the Rotary Read-in at Roosevelt and Van Buren 

School in Stockton on Thursday, February 25th. More volunteers are needed to 

read and donate a book in a pre-K, K, 1st, 2nd or  3rd grade class, so please contact 

Sharon Marr (sharonleemarr@yahoo.com; 576-2633)) to sign up! 

 

 
Our monthly social justice offering in January totaled $213.00 in support of Puentes (http://puentesca.org/). In  

February, our offering will support St. Mary's Dining Hall (http://www.stmarysinterfaith.org/

about_us.php), where our weekly group of dedicated UU volunteers continue to help serve meals. This vital 

community agency "responds to poverty in San Joaquin County by feeding the hungry, caring for health issues 

and restoring human dignity to over 700 individuals each day". Thank you for your support! 

 
Looking ahead ... next month we'll be promoting the "Not One More" art exhibit which will run for the entire 

month of March at the San Joaquin County Fairgrounds (see attached flyer pg. 7 & 8).  The exhibit is sponsored 

by Draw  It Out, which is affiliated with Cleveland School Remembers, an organization primarily composed of 

teachers and others who experienced the 1989 Stockton elementary school yard shooting. If you're an artist, 

please      consider submitting some of your creations for the exhibit! Admission is free, and guided tours are 

available.  We hope to organize a tour for First UU Church members and friends. Contact Cindy Milford 

(cindymilf@comcast.net; 477-5984) for more information.  

Keep up the good work! 
 

 

Volunteers for Justice - Russ Backman and Kiva 
As a follow-up to the volunteer involvement survey that the Social Justice Committee conducted recently,         

we are featuring organizations in which our members are involved. Here is a description of Kiva, for which    

Russ Backman volunteers (for more information, contact Russ at russbackman@comcast.net).  

 

Russ Backman has been a member of Kiva for about 8 years.  In that time, he has made 176 loans in 31  

countries and, as a proud member of the Kiva lending team Atheists, Agnostics, Skeptics, Freethinkers,  

Secular Humanists and the Non Religious, he has loaned over $4,500 in 11 different business sectors.    

Russ joined Kiva because he and his wife have benefitted from the friendship and love of others throughout  

their lives and he wants to help support those “who dare to dream of a better life, which is built on their own  

hard work.” Kiva is an online 501 (c) 3 non-profit that organizes micro loans through field partners all over  
the world to help alleviate poverty. Loans for as little as $25 can be made to individuals, families and groups 

seeking help in many areas, including agriculture, construction, food, health, retail and services.  You can  

read the profiles of many borrowers on Kiva’s website to get a sense of how great the need is to help those  

who are trying to make their lives and the lives of their families better.  It may be a farmer in Bolivia who  
needs more animals, a group of shop owners in Lebanon who need more products for their store, a motorcycle 

shop owner in Tanzania who needs to buy spare parts, a woman in Nepal who needs a sewing machine, a  

family in the Philippines who needs to buy new fishing nets, or a farmer in Kenya who needs to buy seeds.  
It is easy to get involved, as the website says: 1. Choose a borrower; 2. Make a loan; 3. Get repaid; 4. Repeat. 

Check out this amazing organization, the people they are helping, and all of the lending teams, at 

 www.kiva.org. 

http://yahoo.com/
http://puentesca.org/
http://www.stmarysinterfaith.org/about_us.php
http://www.stmarysinterfaith.org/about_us.php
http://comcast.net/
mailto:russbackman@comcast.net
http://www.kiva.org
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First Unitarian Universalist Church of Stockton 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children are highly encouraged to join us 

Contact the DRE Rosalie Sauceda for more information 

Religious_ed@stocktonuu.org 

FEBRUARY IS 
ï Honor those you love and admire MONTH 
A PERFECT VALENTINE – a NAME  PLAQUE for him/her/them? 

      

On Sunday mornings the name plaques on chairs in front of us honor our forbears, loved  
ones and heroes. They remind us that we are made better by others who have inspired us.   
Of the 110 chairs in our sanctuary, we hope someday all chairs will have plaques.  
      
For $150, you can dedicate a chair for yourself, your family, or to honor someone you  
admire.  A current list of  dedicated chairs is posted in Jackson Hall. New plaques ordered  
in February will be installed a Sunday in March. Funds support UU’s work in Stockton.  
     
Forms available each Sunday in February after church or by calling Bev Blum at 477-5970. 
OK to leave message. 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
  

Church Chair Dedication Form 2016 

TURN IN ON FEB. SUNDAYS OR MAIL TO OFFICE 

My name    ______   Phone number_______________________            

Email      _ 

The plaque should read: (circle one) 

      a) Gift of    b) In honor of      c) In memory of  

 

Name(s)& more you’d want to add if it will fit: _____       
 

Pay $150 by end of Feb.:    Check to “Stockton UU Chair Plaques”  ______Cash – be sure to get a receipt            
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1UUCS ADULT PROGRAMS FALL WINTER 2016 

BOOK STUDIES TO BE FACILITATED BY REV. BOB KLEIN 

(Will be scheduled when 5 or more people sign up) 

 

ISLAM, a Short History, by Karen Armstrong, Modern Library 2007 (Available on Kindle) 

next meeting Wed Feb 3rd at 7 p.m. for future dates contact Rev Bob.  

 

LOST CHRISTIANITIES: Christian Scriptures and the Battles over Authentication, a DVD 

Great Courses series by Bart Ehrman which mostly follows his book, Lost Christianities.   

Discussion will be led by Rev. Bob 
 

JOURNEY OF THE UNIVERSE, by Brian Swimme and Mary Evelyn Tucker, 

2011 (available on Kindle) 

 

CHANGE THE STORY, CHANGE THE FUTURE: A Living Economy for a Living Earth,  

by David Korten, 2015  (available on Kindle) 

 

JESUS: UNCOVERING THE LIFE, TEACHINGS, AND RELEVANCE OF A RELI-

GIOUS REVOLUTIONARY, by Marcus Borg,  2006 (available on Kindle, full revision of 

Borg’s earlier work on Jesus) 

 

COMING BACK TO LIFE: The Updated Guide to the Work that Reconnects, Joanna Macy 

and Molly Young Brown, 2014 (complete revision of earlier version, available on Kindle) 

 

Dream Group, looking at our Dreams—using Rev. Jeremy Taylor’s method based on Carl 

Jung’s understanding of Dreams. When 5 or more people express interest I will start a new 

group! (Recommended reading: The Wisdom of Your Dreams by Jeremy Taylor: paper/kindle) 

Contact Rev. Bob for more info if interested. 

  

Covenant Groups: We have re-started Covenant Groups! These groups usually gather in a  

member’s home or at the church once a month for an extended check-in and a topical  

discussion. Each group of 5-10 persons drafts a covenant of commitment and behavior to be  

revisited whenever a new member joins including the commitment to keep sacred what is  

shared and to support members of the group. These are not therapy groups but they often  

become important opportunities for members of the congregation to get to know each other  

in deeper ways. Current groups are meeting Monday and Wednesday evenings once a month.  

We are also looking for facilitators to help start 1-2 new groups. If this sounds interesting to  

you, please let Rev. Bob or the office know! 

  

Men’s Group:   Our Men’s Group, includes time to talk with other men about Being a Man,  

and other issues, as well as activities depending on the interest of those interested. We usually 

meet on First Tuesdays 7-8:30 p.m. (next meeting: February 2nd)  Please contact Rev. Bob if  

you are interested! 

  



Covenant Group 
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CALL FOR ARTISTS 
NOT ONE MORE -- Art Against Violence 2016 

(March 1, 2016 – March 31, 2016) 
 
Draw It Out* is soliciting original art work for its second art show against violence. Original artwork in 

any media (including garden art, flags, banners, videos, music, dance and spoken word) will be accepted. 

There are no age restrictions. 

 

Entry Deadline:      February 1, 2016   Deliver 2-D/3-D art on: February 27, 2016 

Exhibit start date:   March 1, 2016   End date:       March 31, 2016 

      Pick up piece(s) on:   April 1, 2016 

 

Theme: Draw It Out seeks to initiate conversations on violence that lead to action. Artists are invited 

to submit pieces that explore and comment on: 

 · How violence tears us apart – internally, in families and in other groups, and in our community. 

 · How we change a culture of violence to one of communication and tolerance. 

 

All viewpoints are welcome. Because we hope this exhibit will engage a range of ages and cultures, we 

ask all artists to please use discretion in selecting words and images to convey those viewpoints. 

 

Exhibit Location:  Plant and Flower Building – San Joaquin County Fairgrounds 

Exhibit Highlights:  Artists’ Reception Sunday, March 6, 3-5 pm 

   Spoken Word Event Friday, March 11, 6-8 pm 

   An Afternoon of Music and Dance Sunday, March 20, 3-5 pm 

   Panel on Art Activism Thursday, March 31, 6-8 pm 

   Guided Tours for school, church, etc. groups – to be scheduled 

 

Draw It Out’s traveling exhibit of Wish Flags will be on display. Please take this opportunity to add your 

visual, dramatic or musical viewpoint to this effort. 

 

2-D and 3-D Artworks must be delivered to the Fairgrounds (Plant and Flower Building) protected and 

ready to hang. (2-D art must be matted. Art framed or on canvas must be wired.) Maximum 3 pieces 

per artist. All works properly prepared for display will be shown. If your artwork requires a pedestal or 

other special display needs, please indicate it on your entry form so that we may make proper 

arrangements. 

 

Spoken Word pieces will be presented in an Open Mic format. Entry forms are due by February 1. 

Performers will appear in the order they sign in on the evening of the event. Please plan to limit your 

presentation to a single piece of no more than 3-5 minutes. 

 

Music/Dance Offerings must submit entry forms by February 1 to allow us to prepare a program. Please 

limit yourself to a single piece. 

 

ALL ARTISTS PLEASE COMPLETE THE ENTRY FORM ON THE REVERSE AND SUBMIT TO: 

Draw It Out 

2053 Bur Oak Place 

Stockton CA 95206 

QUESTIONS? – Call Jocelyn Conde (209) 910-DIO1 (209-910-3461) 



Page 8 

ENTRY FORM – mail to Draw It Out, 2053 Bur Oak Place, Stockton 95206 

NOT ONE MORE -- Art Against Violence 2016 

 
Name of Participant:___________________________________________________________ 
 

Address:___________________________________________________________ 
 

City, State, Zip:___________________________________________________________ 
 

E-mail:___________________________________________________________ 
 

Cell or house phone:___________________________________________________________ 
 

PLEASE ATTACH A BRIEF BIO AND, IF DESIRED, AN ARTIST’S STATEMENT TO BE DISPLAYED WITH 

YOUR WORK and IN THE EVENT BOOK. 

 
Artists may enter in multiple categories. 
 

Check all that apply       2-D/3-D art                 Spoken Word                 Music/Dance 
 

Entries: 

Maximum --  3 2-D/3-D entries per artist. Fees $5 for 1st entry, 2nd entry + 3 ($8), 3rd entry + 2 ($10) 

  1 Spoken Word entry per artist. Fee $3 

  1 Music/Dance entry per artist. Fee $3 
 

Total fees enclosed = $___________ (checks payable to Draw It Out) 
 

Artwork: 

2-D/3-D  Piece Title:__________________________________ Asking price*:_____________ 
  Medium:__________________________________ Approximate Dimensions:________ 

  Special Display Issues:___________________________________________________________ 
 

  Piece Title:__________________________________ Asking price*:_____________ 

  Medium:__________________________________ Approximate Dimensions:________ 

  Special Display Issues:___________________________________________________________ 
 

  Piece Title:__________________________________ Asking price*:_____________ 

  Medium:__________________________________ Approximate Dimensions:________ 

  Special Display Issues:___________________________________________________________ 

 
* Sales are optional. Please include tax-and-commission, together totalling 35%, in your price (see below). 
 

Spoken Word  Piece Title:___________________________________________________________ 
  Approximate Length (Time):____________________________________________________ 
 

Music/Dance  Piece Title:______________________________________________________________ 
  # of performers – space/equipment required:_____________________________________________ 

  Approximate Length (Time):_______________________________________________________ 
 

I understand that my piece(s) is being loaned to Draw It Out for the duration of the above stated exhibit. I agree  

that images of my artwork/performance may also be used to promote this show and other Draw It Out activities.  

My signature releases the Draw It Out collaborators and the Fairgrounds from all liability, including but not  

limited to, damage and/or theft during the exhibition. I also acknowledge that Draw It Out will retain 35% of  

the sale price for each piece sold to cover state sales tax and help defray the costs of this show. Should I not  

retrieve my pieces(s) by the pick-up date, that artwork will be considered a donation to Draw It Out. 

 

_________________________   _____________________________________   ____________ 

Print Name     Signature       Date 

 

Signature of Parent/Guardian for Artists 18 and under: _________________________________ 



February 2016 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 

Volunteer at  

St. Mary’s  

Dinning Hall  

10 am– 1 pm 

2 

Men’s Group 

7 pm– 8:30 pm 

3 

Islam Class 

7 p.m. 

4 

First   

Thursday at 

First UU 

5 

 

6 

 

7 

Sunday Service 

10:30 a.m. 

Darwin and  

Evolution     

Rev. Bob Klein 

8 

Volunteer at  

St. Mary’s  

Dinning Hall  

10 am– 1 pm 

9 10 

 

11 12 

Emerson  

Coffee House 

Guitar and 

Lute Player 

David Rogers 

13 

14 

Sunday Service 

10:30 a.m. 

IlUUmination, a UU 

Holiday!   

Rev. Bob Klein 

 

ILLUUMINATION  

2016 12 PM-  2PM 

15 

Volunteer at  

St. Mary’s  

Dinning Hall  

10 am– 1 pm 

16 

 

17 

 

18 19 20 

21 

Sunday Service 

10:30 a.m. 

Black Lives  

Matter, Black  
History Month  

Rev. Bob Klein 

22 

Volunteer at  

St. Mary’s  

Dinning Hall  

10 am– 1 pm 

23 24 

 

25 26 

 

27 

28 

Sunday Service 

10:30 a.m. 

Guest Speaker 

29 

Volunteer at  

St. Mary’s  

Dinning Hall  

10 am– 1 pm 

 

 

     

If you have any questions about events please contact the office at (209) 466-7743 or office@stocktonuu.org. 



Minister’s Office Hours 

Minister’s Office Hours: 
 During the main church year, Rev. Bob generally keeps walk-in hours on Tuesday, Wednesday, and    

Thursday 10-12 a.m. and 1-3 p.m. Please call to be sure that he is in and available as occasional meetings, 

hospital visits, trips, and other appointments may need to be scheduled during these times. Rev. Bob is also 

available by appointment at other times. Please call or text his cell 209-684-6345 for appointments or 

emergencies. Messages left on his cell will be checked at least daily. Feel free to e-mail 

uurevbobk@gmail.com 

  

General Office Hours 

Office Hourséé..Mon. ð Friday 9:00 a.m. ð 1:00 p.m. 

The Mission of our church  

Is to nurture individual spiritual/ethical growth, 

to be inclusive of all people,  

and to be an active voice of conscience  

in the greater community.  

Minister                                                                                              
Rev. Robert Kleinééééé..ééé466-7743             
E-Mailééééééminister@stocktonuu.org                          
 
Director of Religious Education  
Rosalie Saucedaéééé.éééé... 466-7743 
E-Mailééé.....religious_ed@stocktonuu.org 
 
Music Director  
Ian Kirkééé.éééééé.é..é...466-7743 
E-Mailéééé.éé. .music@stocktonuu.org 
 

Administrator  
Nichole Ybarraééé éééééé.466-7743 
E-Mailéééééé..  .office@stocktonuu.org 
 
Board of Trusteesõ President 
Dwane Milnesé.ééééé..ééé466-7743             
E-MailéééééPresident@stocktonuu.org 
                  
 
 
 

tel:209-684-6345
mailto:uurevbobk@gmail.com
mailto:minister@stocktonuu.org
mailto:religious_ed@stocktonuu.org
mailto:music@stocktonuu.org
mailto:office@stocktonuu.org

